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VOICES FROM THE GULAG

ATASCADERO STATE HOSPRISON SVP NEWSLETTER, SEPTEMBER 2000

Donald W. Plyler, Editor

FLIM-FLAM FORENSICS

In the March 2000 'Voices From The Gulag' I listed and quoted from court
cases and psychiatric studies, spanning three decades (1969 to 1999),
which revealed the almost complete inability of shrinks to make reliable
and valid judgements. In the study "PSYCHIATRY AND THE PRESUMPTION OF
EXPERTISE: FLIPPING COINS IN THE COURTROOM (California Law Review, May
1974, pp. 693-753), numerous factors are identified as to why that is so.
 

In that study, under the subheading of "Personal Bias," it states: "The
factor which may most influence diagnosis is the clinician's own
personality, value system, self-image, personal preferences, and
attitudes." (p. 726) The study further stated that "the ultimate
determinations are strongly influenced by the personal idiosyncrasies of
the examining psychiatrist." (p. 728) "The therapists' perceptions of a
patient...varied according to the therapist's ...attitude toward the
patient .... If for some reason the therapist disliked the patient the
result was often a poor prognostic evaluation. Braginski and Braginski
suggest a possible context in which a psychiatrist might develop a
dislike for a patient. Their study showed that mental health
professionals view patients who express radical political views as more
disturbed than patients who voice the same psychiatric complaints, but
whose political views are more conventional. The also discovered that
voicing criticism of the mental health profession, whether from a radical
or conservative perspective, may substantially increase a patient's
psychopathology in the eyes of mental health professionals, while
flattering the profession tends to decrease a patient's otherwise
perceived symptomology. p. 28
 

The study further found that showing high motivation for treatment,
independent of the degree of 'pathology,' predisposes clinicians to like
patients better and, in turn, to attribute a more favorable prognosis to
them. Individuals who disagree with their psychiatrist's perception of
their needs - including the nee for hospitalization - will be considered
more disturbed than if they agree with the psychiatrist's . judgement....
Thus, patients who voice dissatisfaction with hospitalization and the
treatment they are receiving are likely to be perceived as sicker than on
finally thought, and in more need of hospitalization - a classic Catch-22
situation." (p. 728

It's amazing that such fickle flim-flam artists are referred to as
"experts." Additionally, common sense tells us that the same factors
causing bias in assessments done by those "experts" would cause an even
greater amount of bias in the charting and reporting done by level of
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care staff (including psych-techs) who have far less education and
training than do those so called "experts."

For evidence of the disdain held by ASH staff .towards the SVP
population, one need only (1) read the 'Professional Quotes of the Month'
column in these newsletters, (2) consider the statement made by an ASH
employee to the local press stating that SVPs "poison your soul," (3)
consider that we are referred to as "predators," (4) consider that ASH
staff inflict oppressive conditions of confinement upon us, often with
malicious pleasure, and (5) consider the class-action lawsuit by hundreds
of ASH inmates against dozens of ASH staff. In such a hostile
environment, biased and false charting breeds like an insidious virus.

PALADINO'S FORENSIC FRAUD

ASH psychiatrist, Gabrielle Paladino, is so arrogant that she brazenly
provides the courts with fraudulent documents. This writer is aware of
two instances where Paladino prepared forensic documents in which she
suggests by the wording of those documents that she had personally
interviewed the subjects of those documents, when in fact she had not.
 

In the first inmate's forensic report, dated 2/21/00, Paladino states:
"Mr. K was ...heavily tattooed .... He sat down on the chair provided for
him and politely answered all questions. He maintained steady, direct eye
contact..." The document then went on to discuss alleged negative aspects
of this inmate's psyche, presumably learned by Paladino during an
interview with this inmate.
 

And in the other inmate's report, dated 3/17/00, Paladino states: "Mr. D
is ...heavily tattooed .... He sat down in the chair provided for him and
quietly answered all questions .... Eye contact was steady and direct."
This document also went on to discuss alleged negative aspects of this
inmate's psyche, also presumably learned by Paladino during an interview
with this other inmate.
 

Both inmates, however, vehemently deny having ever been interviewed by
Dr. Paladino! Since more and more inmates are refusing to be interviewed
by the shrinks, some of the shrinks are desperately committing fraud or
engaging in other unethical conduct. For instance, ASH psychologist, Bill
Knowlton, is so desperate that he has been offering hosprisoners $20. or
$25. (plus lunch!) if they would agree to be interviewed. (None accepted
his unethical offer) ASH psychologist, Diane Imrem, was so desperate that
she attempted (unsuccessfully) to interview this writer when I was in bed
and very sick with the flu. ASH psychologist, Jill Nelson, also tried
such a tactic with inmate Mark Mahoney when he was sick in bed with a
temperature of over 100. Nelson's tactic failed. (This
get-em-while-they're-down tactic is incredibly sleazy) Sleaziest of all,
however, is Dr. Gabrielle Paladino. That despicable despot should be
fired and loose her license - and we're working on it.
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One more thing: Surely Paladino isn't suggesting tattoos are an
empirically validated indication of .recidivism?! (And speaking of
tattoos: ASH has more tattoed women than Barnum & Bailey!)
LIKELIHOOD OF REOFFENSE - A TWO-YEAR LIMIT

I make the legal argument that if a jury cannot find a person likely to
reoffend sometime within two years from the date of the SVP trial, that
person cannot be committed.
 

In Hubbart v. Superior Court (2000) 19 C.4th 1138, in interpreting the
SVP Act, the California Supreme Court field that Act requires "the trier
of fact to find that an SVP is dangerous at the time of commitment...
[and] that it is present inability to control sexually violent behavior
which gives rise to the likelihood that more crimes will occur, and which
makes the SVP dangerous if not confined." (Id @ 1162) The Hubbart Court
added, however, that the SVP Act does not require the trier of fact to
"pinpoint" th time at which future injury is likely to occur, or find the
person would inflict harm "immediately" upon release.

What then does being dangerous "at the time of commitment" mean? What
about a week later, a month later, or a year later? Does it simply mean a
person is alive "at the time of commitment" - and thus a necessary
precursor to being alive 10, 15, 25, or~+~ years into the future at which
point that person is supposedly "likely" to reoffend? If that's the case,
the SVP Act is nothing more than a constitutionally repugnant 'once
dangerous, always dangerous' civil commitment. process. In order to
satisfy due process, a line needs to be drawn somewhere.
 

Because a commitment as an SVP is for a two-year period (§6604.1), at
which point another determination must be made that the person is
then-presently dangerous for an additional two-year commitment to occur
(ibid), it follows that the finding of present dangerousness which
Hubbart specified must be a likelihood of reoffense within a two-year
period from trial.

The -Hubbart Court's rejection of Mr. Hubbart's claim that due process
required a finding that reoffense was likely "immediately" upon release,
does not mean that evidence that there is a likelihood of reoffense at
some time beyond two years would constitute sufficient evidence of
present dangerousness to satisfy the Act.
 

I am not suggesting a jury need "pinpoint" the time of the predicted
future reoffense, or that the State prove the person will reoffend
"immediately" upon release. I am suggesting that the trier of fact must
find the person likely to reoffend sometime within a broad twoyear period
from the date of the SVP trial. That two-year period is not too broad as
to offend due process, nor too narrow to offend the State's interests in
SVP proceedings.
 

I hope all SVP trial and appellate attorneys raise this extremely
important issue.
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My own case, in which this issue was not raised, illustrates just how
important this issue is. At my SVP trial in May of 1998, a prosecution
shrink, scoring my likelihood of reoffense using the actuarial based
"RATERS GUIDE," testified I was not likely to reoffend, and that I came
out pretty strongly on that side. In using the actuarial based "RRASOR,"
that shrink testified I had only a 7.6% likelihood of reoffense over the
next five years, and only a 11.21 likelihood over the next ten years.
But, he said, the RATERS GUIDE and RRASOR "don't allow you to fully
assess. the person being evaluated," thus this shrink predicted (based
solely on a decades old multiple hearsay probation report) that there was
a 52% (barely over chance) likelihood that I would reoffend in
twenty-five years. The other prosecution shrink testified I was not
likely to reoffend in two years, but opined (based solely on that decades
old probation report) that I was likely to reoffend in five or more
years.
 

Needless to say, if the jury would have been instructed that they had to
find I was likely to reoffend within two years, I would not be in this
oppressive hell-hole writing the 'Gulag'. (Note: Recently, my likelihood
of reoffense was rated using the newer actuarial based "STATIC-99" guide.
It predicted I had only a 9% likelihood of reoffense over the next five
years, only 13% over-the next ten years, and only 16% over the next
fifteen years. Yet, here I sit, at the mercy of a bunch of blatantly
incompetent and biased flim-flam artists who desperately struggle to
validate their own self-worth by clinging to the antiquated notion that
their "clinical" labeled opinions are actually relevant to something.)
BE ALL YOU CAN BE - BE HYPER-VIGILANT

I encourage all hosprisoners to be hyper-vigilant in observing and
recording the actions and conversations of unprofessional and abusive
staff. The information you obtain may be helpful (1) in overturning the
SVP law on the 'punitive in effect' ex post facto grounds, (2) in your
own commitment or recommitment case, (3) for use in Voices From The
Gulag, (4) for use in the Latham & Watkins civil rights lawsuit, and (5)
as examples of staff behavior and attitudes to be given to the major
media at a selected time in the near future.
 

Hosprisoner LaBlanc, on Unit 24, showed me copies of his charts in which
crybaby staff members on his unit are constantly whining and complaining
that Mr. LaBlanc is "hyper-vigilant" in his observations of them. (The
poor babies - I guess they can't stand being under the same scrutiny they
give us. Perhaps they feel it's oppressive!) Keep up the good work,
LaBlanc. We all have a duty as citizens of the State of California to be
watchdogs of these citizen servants. And we have a duty to be
whistleblowers and expose the fraud, corruption, abuse, and
unprofessionalism as we discover or are subjected to it. (Get used to it,
Jan Rouse!)
THE AUTOPSY REPORT

I finally received the autopsy report on patient Deshaun Eric Washington
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who died at the hands of staff thugs on April 4th of this year. The
report states Mr. Washington suffered "Blunt force injuries, with; A.
Contusions of cervical strap musculature, facial right omo hyoid and left
sternocleidomastoid... B. Contusions and abraded lacerations of lips,
left lateral surfaces... C. Contusions of extremities, right forearm (2)
and left thigh(1)."
 

The report went on to state that those injuries are consistant with Mr.
Washington's "History of excited and agitated behavior." Yet the report
stated on the very next page that Mr. Washington "has no prior documented
episodes of similar agitated and excited behavior." The report notes that
Mr. Washington has a "History of sudden death."
 

The body fluid samples were unusable for testing because someone put the
samples in tubes contaminated with sodium.

PROFESSIONAL QUOTES OF THE MONTH

"There should be a torture rack on every unit - and let me give out
monthly awards for the best torturer." On 8/6/00, Unit 10 psych-tech, Al
(psychotic moron) Timar, was overheard making that statement to Unit 9
psych-tech, Joellen Schrader.
 

"I don't have to give you squat, dude." After I had heard that Al
(psychotic moron) Timar had made the statement about the torture rack, I
went over and sat down next to him and asked, "Excuse me Sir, could I get
your name please?" He responded with that "squat, dude" statement. I then
said, "So you refuse to give me your name?' He responded, "Flat out,
pal." I next asked, "Is there some reason you have such an unprofessional
attitude?" Timar responded, "Take a hike, dude; I ain't gonna talk to
you." Psych-tech, Joellen Schrader, then told me I was "harassing" Al
Timar and "behaving improperly." Schrader apparently had no problem with
Al Timar's aggressive, provocative, and unprofessional behavior. But
that's the way it is here in the gulag. And if you call them on it,
they'll respond with denial, rationalization, and minimization, while
placing the blame on the patients they victimize.
 

"This is my name; you can't do shit to me." Stated on 7/10/00 by, HPO
Stuebing to the patients lined up outside the ASH auditorium. The
patients were waiting in line to attend the Sunday movie, when Stuebing
ordered them to leave saying they could not line up until 6:55 (the movie
starts at 7:00). Naturally, the patients protested, and one asked for the
officer's name. Stuebing then waived his name tag at the patients while
arrogantly and defiantly taunting, "This is my name; you can't do shit to
me." (Stuebing, your shitting on yourself!)
 

"I don't care what it takes - a steak - a prime rib dinner - but I'm
going to get somebody to kick your sorry ass." Stated on 7/3/00 by Unit 3
psych-tech Kirk Kreamer to inmate Rainwater. Kreamer was angry and
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hysterical because Rainwater refused to go to dinner.
DISDAIN FOR DIGNITY

Just outside the Unit 9 office door is a poster stating in bold letters
that patients "have a right to dignity." (The poster quotes Welf. & Inst.
Code §5325.1 which lists the rights of patients. Yet, many staff members
treat SVP inmates not with dignity, but with disdain. Especially treated
with disdain are those inmates, such as myself, who visibly and vocally
refuse to acquiesce to ASH's oppressive flim-flam artists, and who
visibly and vocally expose and challenge the arrogance, fraud,
corruption, and blatant incompetence of staff.
 

Recently, I conducted a little survey while I stood outside the Unit 9
office door near the above-mentioned poster. As individual staff members
approached, 'I would point to the part of that poster which mentioned
dignity, and ask for that staff member's understanding as to what the
word "dignity" meant in regard to our rights.
 

The first person I asked was Unit 9 Shift Lead, Shanna Garcia. As she
walked by, she brushed me off by stating, "You'll have to talk with your
sponsor if you want a philosophical answer, then scurried into the office
and closed the door.
 

I next asked my so called sponsor, Jeff Russell (Unit 9 psych-tech). As
he approached the office, he paused at the office door to ponder my
question while staring at me for about 5 seconds, said nothing, then
turned his back and went into the office.

Next came Unit 9 nurse, Peggy Zellmer. I politely asked her the "dignity"
question. She replied, "Is this the third degree," as she turned her back
and walked away.
 

I then asked the same question of Unit 9 Supervisor, Tom McGee, as he
came out of the office. He just stared at me as he walked by, said
nothing, turned his back on me and walked out of the unit.
 

Next came Rehab. Therapist, Lixian Lai. As she approached, I asked the
"dignity" question. In broken English she stated I have a language and
culture barrier, so you tell me."
 

I also asked Unit 9 psych-tech, Chris Moore, as she approached the
office. She walked by only giving me a glance while stating "I don't have
to answer that."
 

When I asked the "dignity" question of Unit 9 psych-tech, Joellen
Schrader, she stated: "I can truthfully say I know very little about your
commitment code".
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Unit 9 social worker, Ray answered the question by beating around the
bush and suggesting that dignity was something mental patients were not
entitled to unless the mental patients first treated the staff with
dignity.
 

Finally, L asked Unit 9 psychologist, Steven Arkowitz, who stated: "I
believe it means to be taken seriously - I could look it up in the
dictionary."
 

My dictionary defines "dignity" as "The state of being esteemed or
honored ....courteous respect." Does anyone in their right mind possibly
believe that the named Unit 9 staff treat this writer with dignity or
respect?! They, in fact, treat this writer with disdain!
 

Current and back issues of the 'Gulag' are on the Web at
http://qube.oldsaclaw.com. Send letters to: Donald W. Plyler, P.O. Box
7001, Atascadero, CA 93423.


